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LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
MINUTES FROM THE NOVEMBER 10, 2020 MEETING 

HELD VIA TELECONFERENCE 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  

Committee Members: Arthur Spicciati, Kara Clark, Rebekah Berry-Chaney, Heidi 
Whitaker, Sarah Cure, Renee Doak, Claire Havelda, Cody Knebel, Ben Kramer, Rikke 
Liska, Fred Long. 
 
Others Present: None. 

 
CALL TO ORDER: President Arthur Spicciati called the meeting to order at approximately 7:17 
a.m.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Spicciati moved to approve the minutes from October 13, 2020; 
Kara Clark seconded the motion. The minutes from the October 13, 2020 meeting were approved. 
Renee Doak abstained on the vote. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Rebekah Berry-Chaney reported October financials look healthy.  Lisa 
Ritter has notified the Executive Committee of her intent to resign from the administration and 
bookkeeping role in 2022.  There was discussion about creating financial / administrative email 
addresses for the Bar.  There was discussion of sourcing another community person to handle 
website maintenance and bookkeeping or perhaps hiring a part-time executive director. 
 
PRO BONO PROGRAM REPORT: Ben Kramer reported by email that Cindy is clocking about 20 
hours a week now. Pro Bono Program was contacted about putting together resources for people 
affected by the fires. Cody Knebel was contacted by a counsel for underprivileged populations. 
Can refer to Access to Justice as well.  An update on the authorized printer purchase was requested. 
Claire Havelda stated that Colorado Poverty Law Center is successfully doing zoom “know your 
rights” meetings.  This may be a model for the future. Ms. Berry-Chaney and Cody Knebel will 
connect regarding zoom class how-to’s. 
 
CLE REPORT: Rene Doak reported that some joint CLE sessions with LCWBA are being planned. 
Waiting to hear from Magistrate Zehe to reschedule the seminar on Juvenile Recovery Court.  
Professionalism Committee is working on a virtual ethics seminar for spring, maybe with a panel.  
The seminar is intended to be a bit lower cost but still funding the Stephen J Roy scholarship.  
LCWBA panel of survivors of human trafficking is anticipated to be held in mid-January.  
Continuing to send out announcements about CBA CLE programs. 
 
YOUNG LAWYER DIVISION REPORT: Fred Long reported that YLD has launched Grab a Coffee 
program.  About 9-10 participants are paired up.  Looking for interest from law students.  There 
are about 6 attorneys participating and more volunteers are needed.  Call a lawyer for wildfire-
affected people was well received.  The program may be staged again.  
 
WOMEN’S BAR REPORT: Claire Havelda reported that the LCWBA has a zoom account and 
offered use of it to Access to Justice. In October, a panel session discussed Senate Bill 217 
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regarding integrity in law enforcement.  A CLE on case law update is scheduled for February 13 
with Sara Stieben and Rachel Michael. Also planned “Removing Closet Doors, Cultivating 
Inclusivity in the LGBTQ Legal Community”, and a CLE with survivors of human trafficking in 
March.  Looking at a possible remote social in December. 
 
FAMILY LAW BAR REPORT:  Brooke Alexander nothing to report. 
 
ACCESS TO JUSTICE REPORT: Brooke Alexander reported working with Judge Villasenor for 
incentive program for attorney engagement modest means and pro bono. 
 
BOARD OF GOVERNORS REPORT: Jennifer Rice reported (via email) that the CBA has nominating 
committee for representatives from regions for the CBA Executive Board. Applications are due by 
end of the week for the nominating committee. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  

• December social hour in person difficult with pandemic requirements.  May plan a lunch 
working session on executive director and pro bono. 
 

 
ADJOURNMENT: Arthur Spicciati adjourned the meeting at 7:59  a.m. 
 
NEXT LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING:  The next 
executive committee meeting will be held on January 12, 2021 at 7:00 a.m. with conference link 
information to be supplied. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Heidi S. Whitaker, Esq.  
LCBA Secretary 
























